
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 

PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

 

September 2, 2020 
 

ALTSA: ALF #2020-039 
CR-101 FILED TO PROPOSE AMENDING SECTIONS OF CHAPTER 388-78A WAC 

 
Dear Assisted Living Facility Administrator and Interested Parties: 
 
This notification is to announce the filing of CR-101 to consider amending WAC 388-
78A-2524(1), -2525(1), and -2526(1) sections for the certificate of training requirements 
for administrators required under WAC 388-78A-2521 to identify the period of time 
portions of these rules were suspended or waived during the declared emergency of 
COVID-19 for the Assisted Living Facility Licensing rules. 
 
A CR-101 (WSR 20-17-085) was filed with the Office of the Code Reviser on August 20, 
2020 to begin the rulemaking process. The CR-101 document and proposed rule 
language are available on ALTSA’s Information for Assisted Living Facility Professionals 
webpage, under “Assisted Living Facility Rule Filings”. 
 
Please check the ALTSA website often for updated information about the CR-101 filing. 
For rule making questions, please contact Jeanette Childress, LTC Policy Program 
Manager at (360) 725-2591. 
 

Sincerely, 

                
     Amy Abbott for  

Candace Goehring, Director 
Residential Care Services 
 
DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
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